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What a very exciting day it has been today- Sports Day and the 

annual Sausage Competition! An annual tradition that I think has 

spanned five years today. Mrs Bell quite willingly gave up her reign as 

the original judge this year…something I think she has be trying to do 

every year! Thanks so much to all our volunteers from St Luke’s, 

Roseville and St Aloysius, along with volunteers from Elsevier and all 

the parents that joined us. 

Stephanie Hopkins: Principal    

Manly West Visit 

Monday we welcomed two busloads of musicians from Manly West, 

well over 60 students. Both bands performed and treated the 

Arranounbai students to some fabulous entertainment. Arranounbai 

students showed fabulous Arranounbai Attitude as they were the 

perfect audience. Well done everyone!  

Thanks to Our Community Service Schools 

This week we have had the pleasure of Meg, Sophie, Lucinda, 

Gabby, Alexa & Amelie in classrooms all week. The girls have 

represented Roseville College with great pride. Thanks for your 

involvement.                                                                                     

We also had two groups of boys from St Aloysius, one on 

Wednesday, the other on Thursday. Thank you!                                        

Next week St Augustine students join us from Monday to Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Day Thanks 

Thanks to Miss Yu and her team of Sports Day organisers who have 

worked tirelessly over the last few weeks to ensure today was 

spectacular. Thank you for your hard work and preparation. Check 

out the Funtime’s had by all. 
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Class Merit Award recipients- Week 5 

Congratulations to the following students 

who received class awards at Friday’s 

Assembly. 

SKG – Isabella   Kitchen Garden - James 

SM - Rylee   Fitness – Rex 

SW – Matthieu   Swimming - Michael 

JA – Max    Library – Toby & Remi 

JK – Grace   Reading – Jonah & Jatin 

JC – Alex     

Arranounbai Attitude Awards 

Congratulations to the following students, who gained their tokens to 

receive their Silver and Gold Awards.  

 

              Kai, Isabella, Evie                                                     

 Rachel, Jin, Jakson, Will, Archie 

 

Class of the Week 

Each week during assembly a ‘spy’ will watch each class, looking for 
those doing their best to follow the Arranounbai Attitude. At the end 
the spy will announce the class that has shone that week. 
 
Week 5: Spy –  Mrs Holliday  Class: SM 

 

Dates for Your Diary 

Variety Chn’s Christmas Party – Tuesday 27th November 

International Day of People with Disability – Monday 3rd December 

Sydney Chn’s Christmas Party- Wednesday 5th December 

Volunteers Morning Tea – Wednesday 12th December 

Presentation Day / Yr 12 Graduation – Tuesday 18th December 

Collaroy Beach Day final day for students – Wednesday 19th December 

2019 

Staff Return: Tuesday 29th January 2019 

Students Return: Wednesday 30th January  

Information Night: Thursday 7th February 

P&C Meeting (inc AGM): Friday 15th Feb @ 9:15am 

Working Bee: Saturday 30th March 

 

JC have enjoyed learning about the body during Semester Two and 

have learnt about internal organs such as the heart, lungs and brain. 

The students can be heard asking others how they are feeling and if 

they can feel their pulse. This term we are also learning about 

sound. The students enjoyed feeling the vibrations on a guitar and 

our voice boxes. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

“A few of my favourite things…” 

One of my favourite things is when I get a text through the day to 

say “ Ms Hopkins have you got a moment to pop in and see my 

class as they are working so hard?” No matter what is going on 

when you get a text like this you drop everything and visit. It was 

fantastic to see the boys working on perimeter and area. When I 

came to look at them in action they could demonstrate perimeter 

and show me where the area was. Jonah even explained that his 

area was a vegetable garden and he showed me where each 

vegetable was. Great work boys. Thanks Mrs Spence for the text,    

I really appreciate it. 
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